
Work on Village Hall Car Park now complete 

 

Work to extend the Village Hall Car Park to provide additional capacity for larger village events is 

now virtually complete. The extension has been undertaken using ‘Grassform’ tiles which when 

established will allow the grass to grow through and therefore maintain the overall grassed-over 

area.  

The additional strip is designed for ‘double parking’ in the first instance and event organisers will 

have to provide stewards to ensure they make best use of the facility. 

The area will remain coned off for the next few weeks to allow the seeding to take hold and the 

using follow up and finishing. 

The £20,000 development was largely financed by a ‘section 106’ grant from Guildford Borough 

Council using part of the developer contribution levied when Waterfields was built. 

Elsewhere on the Recreation Ground following a request from a young resident a basket ball hoop 

has now been erected close to the tennis courts, just in time to provide an additional activity for the 

summer holidays. 


